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NEWS RELEASE 
WOOD COUNTY PARKS & FORESTRY 

 
WINTER RECREATION UPDATE 

 
December 21, 2022 

 
 

For Immediate Release:  
 
Powers Bluff Winter Recreation Area will open on Monday, December 26th for the second session 
which is 1pm – 4pm.  From Tuesday, December 27 through Sunday, January 1, Powers Bluff will be 
open during normal hours, 10am – 4pm.   
 
Trail update:  Nepco Ski Trail is packed and tracks are set.  They are in fair condition with a 3” base.  
Powers Bluff multi-use trail is packed and is in fair condition with a 4” base.  Powers Bluff single track trail 
has been packed, except for the hill climb segment which will not be packed in the winter months.  
 
Richfield 360 multi-use trail remains closed until further notice due to branches/trees down from last 
snowstorm.   
 
Snowmobile Clubs are busy getting their trails ready for opening.   
 
Please check our website, Facebook & Instagram pages, or Travel Wisconsin for updated opening and 
closing information. 
 
Happy Holidays from everyone here at the Parks & Forestry Department!   
Hope to see you out enjoying our beautiful parks this weekend! 
 
 
Chad Schooley 
Parks and Forestry Director 
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